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DISCUSSION: The preference visa petition was denied by the Director, Texas Service Center. The 
case is now before the Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on appeal. The appeal will be rejected 
as untimely filed pursuant to 8 C.F.R. 5 103.3(a)(2)(v)(B)(l). The AAO will return the matter to the 
director as a motion to reopen and reconsider. 

The petitioner is an Italian restaurant. It seeks to employ the beneficiary permanently in the United 
States as an Italian cook. 

The record indicates that the director denied the 1-140, Immigrant Petition for Alien Worker on April 8, 
2008. 

The petitioner filed a notice of appeal, which was received on May 14, 2008. The regulation at 8 
C.F.R. fj 103.3(a)(2) requires an affected party to file the complete appeal within 30 days after 
service of the decision, or, in accordance with 8 C.F.R. 5 103.5a(b), within 33 days if the decision 
was served by mail. In this case, the appeal was filed 36 days after the decision was served by mail. 

USCIS, which includes both the Texas Service Center and the AAO, has no authority to accept an 
untimely appeal. Title 8 C.F.R. 5 103.3(a)(2)(v)(B)(l) states in pertinent part that "[aln appeal 
which is not timely filed within the time allowed must be rejected as improperly filed." Here, the 
appeal was untimely and must be rejected as improperly filed. See 8 C.F.R. 5 103.3(a)(2)(v)(B)(l). 
The regulation at 8 C.F.R. 5 103.3(a)(2)(v)(B)(2) states that, if an untimely appeal meets the 
requirements of a motion to reopen as described in 8 C.F.R. 103.5(a)(2) or a motion to reconsider as 
described in 8 C.F.R. fj 103.5(a)(3), the appeal must be treated as a motion, and a decision must be 
made on the merits of the case. 

A motion to reopen must state the new facts to be proved in the reopened proceeding and be 
supported by affidavits or other documentary evidence. 8 C.F.R. Cj 103.5(a)(2). A motion to 
reconsider must state the reasons for reconsideration and be supported by any pertinent precedent 
decisions to establish that the decision was based on an incorrect application of law or Service 
policy. A motion to reconsider a decision on an application or petition must, when filed, also 
establish that the decision was incorrect based on the evidence of record at the time of the initial 
decision. 8 C.F.R. fj 103.5(a)(3). A motion that does not meet applicable requirements shall be 
dismissed. 8 C.F.R. tj 103.5(a)(4). 

Here, the untimely appeal meets the requirements of a motion to reopen and reconsider as the 
petitioner submitted evidence directly related to the basis of the denial. The official having 
jurisdiction over a motion is the official who made the last decision in the proceeding, in this case 
the service center director. See 8 C.F.R. 5 103.5(a)(l)(ii). Therefore, the director must consider the 
untimely appeal as a motion to reopen and reconsider and render a new decision accordingly. 

ORDER: The appeal is rejected. The matter is returned to the director for consideration as a 
motion to reopen and reconsider. 


